COMMUNICATIONS POLICY

At the moment we have no policy in relation RSN press releases. With SPARSE Rural we normally employ Weber Shandwick for press work as it usually relates to financial campaigning but the position in relation to wider issues has not  to date been defined.

The RSN clearly need to promote itself more forceably in the press.  If we are to establish ourselves as a nationally recognised organisation it is obvious that far greater media coverage is necessary. We need to get ourselves “on the lists” of those organisations which the press themselves contact for comment on rural issues.
 

It is suggested that at the least we need to strive to be putting out some 20 press releases a year with a view to seeking to achieve some coverage somewhere (both nationally and regionally) on at least a monthly basis.  Press releases tend to fall into categories: those where the organisation starts the story (which I have called 'prepared'); and those where the organisation comments on another story or event (which I have labelled 'reactive').

 

Prepared
We feel we should be undertaking these once a month. It is suggested that Jane Hart starts by identifying a theme every month; Graham as CE details that into an article; Johann Tasker having the journalist experience polishes it.

 

Reactive
It is felt we should try to make 8 to 10 comments per year.  They will vary in length.

 

These would include occasions like:
Defra/CLG/Health/Education major press release occasions
New Year and Xmas

Party Conference Season

Budget/Autumn Statement

Queen's Speech
 

Handling the press is both difficult and very very time absorbing. This is a major consideration and absolutely key.  If someone is not 'always' available the media will soon go elsewhere.  

We have to be in a position to respond to events and inquiries - which can be time-consuming but is also vital if we are to get our point across as a network and raise or profile.

That in itself can be a major deterrent to trying to widen our media act.

 

It is far more difficult for us compared to a council where the exposure and involvement is usually local and a lot narrower.

 

If we are to widen our media presence it is suggested we have to be bold. One person needs to be trusted to deal with an entirely reactive media role without having to get the position verified by others or be dogged by others challenging the position detailed. 

And we need to be among the first to respond to events and news/government announcements etc as they unfold.
 

Two points need to be made:-

 

· we are a diverse  and wide organisation and there will therefore be differing opinions inside it on the same issue.  However the likely consensus position should be apparent and introducing “caveats” to a statement should be relatively easy. If we take a side that happens to run contrary to a particular members’ position we need to back the person attempting to try to identify the likely organisational consensus view.

 

· we have to trust the person given this function and always back that person. The alternative is a much slower potentially 'safer' system but quite often because stories are short lived we will be too slow and miss the boat having done a lot of abortive work.

 

It is suggested that Johann as the Media Director is given carte blanche authority to deal with general RSN comment sought by the media needing an immediate response. In respect of both prepared and reactive statements he should also be given carte blanche if he has been unable to get “clearance” from the Chief Executive, Chairman or Director without risking losing the opportunity in a "one man" way to allow the organisation to move forward in this area.

The position relating to SPARSE Rural financial issues will remain unchanged.

 

